Chairman’s Report 2017
The purpose of this 41st annual parish meeting is to let the people of North Turton know what the Parish Council, District Council and community groups have been doing over the last 12 months. 

-------------------------------------

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. We have commented on 31 applications in the past year, of which 13 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Eleven were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings. The Parish Council supported seven of these, and objected to the other four.
Members of the public have frequently attended the council meetings and had opportunity to give their opinions on planning applications, and voice their concerns on issues such as changes in bin collections.
----------------------------------------

Some of the other things we have been doing include:

· Repairs to the toilets in Belmont, including a replacement door 
· Repairs to the Potato Pie footpath in Belmont 
· The purchase of a replacement notice board for Belmont

· The purchase of an additional dog bin for Belmont
· Further replanting at the Community Orchard in Birches Road

· Laying wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the war memorial in Egerton
· Organising the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth 

· The preparation of a risk assessment for the Parish Council’s assets
· The three villages have all been entered into the 2017 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition. Judging starts in June.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Daniel Wild, who has chaired the Parish Council for the past five years.
